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Final report Derailment in Ludvika, RJ 2019:02 
 
The Swedish Transport Administration has received a final report regarding the derailment of a freight 
train in Ludvika, Dalarna County, on 12 October 2017. 
 
In the report, SHK makes two recommendations to the Swedish Transport Administration. Firstly, to 
evaluate the current regulations and implementation of procedures for track errors based on current 
regulations for the moving dynamics of railway vehicles, and secondly, to review the procedures for  
handling the disconnection of traction current in various situations. 
 
The Swedish Transport Administration will implement both recommendations by investigating and 
reviewing the current regulations and procedures concerned. This must have been completed by 
31/12/2019. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
[Signature] 
 
Anders Landén 
Director of Safety and Security 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This document is a translation made by SHK of the 
original response in Swedish to the safety 
recommendation. In case of discrepancies between this 
translation and the Swedish original text, the Swedish 
text shall prevail in the interpretation of the response. 
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